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PRESENT:   Mayor Ari Bernstein   
(in person)  
 
PRESENT:  Councilmembers Liz Homan, Edward O’Connell, Matthew O’Toole, Steve Sasso, 

Jim Strauch, and Amy Wilczynski 
(via teleconference)  
 
ABSENT:        None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Borough Attorney Raymond Wiss 
(in person)  Acting Municipal Clerk Michelle Ryan 

 
A Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale was held in the 

Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, NJ on September 24, 2020. However, 
due to the COVID-19 pandemic, access to the public was provided via GoToMeeting video and 
teleconferencing only, with adequate notice of same posted for public viewing. The meeting was 
called to order at 8:01p.m. by Mayor Bernstein who reminded the public to mute their devices so as 
not to distract from the business at hand.  Mayor Bernstein advised the public that they would have 
several opportunities at appropriate times throughout this meeting to be heard.     
 
Mayor Bernstein asked that the Acting Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: 
“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been satisfied. The 
meeting dates for the year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted on the public bulletin 
board in the Municipal Building, published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, 
and copies are sent to The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger.” 
 

The Mayor led those present in a salute to the flag. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
Motion by Councilwoman Wilczynski, second by Councilwoman Homan, that the Minutes of the 
August 13th Work and Regular Sessions, August 27th Work Session as amended and Regular 
Session, and September 10th Work and Regular Sessions as amended, be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan:   aye  Councilman Sasso:   aye   
Councilman O’Connell:  aye  Councilman Strauch:  aye 
Councilman O’Toole:  aye  Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 

Public Comment on Agenda Items Only: 
 
Kristen Tsarnas, 74 Heights Road, sought clarification on Resolution 20-222.  Ms. Ryan confirmed 
it was not related to the streetscape project.  She advised that the Borough Engineer had identified 
some areas in need of curbing and/or repair throughout town and that this resolution would allow 
the Borough to proceed with soliciting vendors to perform this as-needed work.    
 
Walter Widmer, 38 Hamiton Street, applauded Councilwoman Homan on her work with the plastic 
bag ban.      



Mayor and Council of the Borough of Allendale 

Regular Session Meeting Minutes 

September 24, 2020 

2 
 

 
No other public came forward for comment. 
 
Public Hearing for Advertised Ordinances: 
 
The Acting Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on September 10, 2020 and 
posted on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website. 
 

ORDINANCE 20-14 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE ARTICLE VII, 
APPENDIX A276-36 OF THE BYLAWS OF BOROUGH COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE ENTITLED “SIGNING OF CHECKS” 
 
ORDINANCE 20-15 – AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 53 OF THE CODE OF THE BOROUGH 
OF ALLENDALE, “OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES”, TO FIX THE SALARIES, WAGES AND 
COMPENSATION OF THE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE FOR 
THE YEAR 2020.   
 
Public Comments on Ordinance 20-14 and 20-15: 

 
No one came forward. 
 

Motion by Councilwoman Wilczynski, second by Councilman O’Toole, that Ordinances 20-14 and 
20-15 be passed on second and final reading and are hereby adopted and notice of same shall be 
published according to law. 
 

On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilman Strauch:  absent* 
Councilman O’Toole: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
(See Ordinance 20-14 and 20-15 attached and made a part hereof.) 
 

*Due to technical difficulties, Councilman Strauch had to log off the meeting during this vote.  
 

Unfinished Business: 

 
There was no unfinished business. 

 
New Business: 

 
Councilman O’Toole gave an update on the Mayor and Council Technology Reimbursement Policy.  
“In order for the Municipality to provide our community with the highest quality services at the 
lowest possible cost, this administration will continue to make the safe, secure and efficient use of 
technology a high priority. Now, more than ever, technology is not only an integral part of doing  
 
business, it has often become the only way to do so, effectively and safely. To meet and exceed our 
goals, the Governing Body will encourage each of its members to purchase the necessary technology  
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equipment and software to perform their duties. The Governing Body will encourage each member 
to choose the technology components that they're most comfortable with.   To reduce the financial 
burden, the Governing Body believes it is reasonable that the boroughs support each member by 
sharing the cost of the technology necessary to satisfy the requirements of their role.  As such, the 
Council will establish a policy to reimburse the Mayor up to $2,000 and each Council member up to 
$1,500 for related purchases, during their respective elected term.  Each Member of the Governing 
Body will provide receipts for whatever technology they deem necessary.  The item(s) must be 
purchased during their term (not previously).” 
 
Committee Reports and Comments: 
 

Reports of Councilmembers O’Connell, Sasso, and Homan were provided during the Work Session. 
 
Councilwoman Wilczynski – Facilities, Parks and Recreation 
Councilwoman Wilczynski reported on a meeting with Hampshire to work on the financial (PILOT) 
agreement for the warehouse portion of 220/230 with more meetings anticipated.  Once that is 
finalized, work on the residential financial agreement will commence.  Remediation digging ended 
today and soil samples are being sent out.  When results return from the lab, remediation will be 
able to be completed, which should be in about two weeks, and at that point, the focus will move 
towards the closing.  The Councilwoman advised that next Tuesday, there will be an onsite meeting 
with Hampshire to review property lines and the cap for remediation.  There will also be a meeting 
tomorrow to review the initial plans, budget, and identify any tweaks that need to be made.  Then, a 
meeting with the Vision Committee will be scheduled. Councilwoman Wilczynski stated that 
everything is still on target to have plans before the Land Use Board at their October 21st meeting. 
A post-season meeting to discuss Crestwood Lake will be scheduled next week.  She also provided 
updates on progress of the new playground, which is expected to be completed by the end of the 
year, as well as the streetscape project, which has started phase one with removal of the sidewalks 
and trees.   She gave a history of the need to replace these and how the DOT grants, designated 
specifically for streetscape projects, allowed the Borough to make these upgrades.  Councilwoman 
Wilczynski complimented Councilwoman Homan on her work with the water committee and 
encouraged residents to attend future Water Committee Meetings.  On a somber note, the Council-
woman announced the passing of Allendale resident Bob Pash and expressed condolences on behalf 
of the Borough.  Mr. Pash was a great volunteer in Allendale with over 15 years on ARC including 
being President.  Bob’s wife was a councilwoman who Councilwoman Wilczynski had the privilege of 
serving with. She concluded by discussing the challenges going forward with recycling.     
 
Consent Agenda: 

 
A. 20-210/Approve Bill List 

B. 20-211/Authorize Refunds Per Lease Agreements - Intersection Improvements of Hillside 
and West Crescent Avenues – Block 1604, Lot 17 (5 Hillside Avenue) & Block 1001, Lot 1 
(4 Hillside Avenue)  

C. 20-212/Certify Annual Report of Audit – Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 2019 
D. 20-213/Approve Corrective Action Plan - Report of Audit for Fiscal Year Ending December 

31, 2019 
E. 20-214/Approve Contract – Two Special Law Enforcement Officers at Northern Highlands 

High School – Northern Highlands Board of Education   
F. 20-215/Approve Temporary Waiver of Limitations on Number of Garage Sale Licenses – 

79 East Crescent Avenue  
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G. 20-216/Authorize Refund – Water Overpayment – Paluzzi 
H. 20-217/Authorize Amendment to Number of Required Signatories for Withdrawal of 

Borough Funds 
I. 20-218/Authorize Bergen County CARES Act Municipality Reimbursement Agreement 
J. 20-219/Ratify Proposed Bergen County Municipal Joint Insurance Fund Bylaw 

Amendment 
K. 20-220/Award Contract – Crescent Meadow Drainage Refurbishment Project – ONQUE 

Technologies, Inc.  
L. 20-221/Authorize 2020 – 2021 ABC Liquor License Renewal – Acme Markets  
M. 20-222/Authorize Solicitation of Proposals – Hot Mix Asphalt Curb  
N. 20-223/Authorize Advertisement and Receipt of Bids – Solid Waste Collection and 

Disposal 
O. 20-224/Appoint Director of Communications – John Gil  

 
Motion by Councilman O’Toole, second by Councilwoman Homan that the Consent Agenda be and 
is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: aye    Councilman Sasso:   aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye    Councilman Strauch:  aye 
Councilman O’Toole: aye    Councilwoman Wilczynski: aye 
 
Committee Reports and Comments (Continued): 

 
Councilman O’Toole – Administration, Finance and Human Resources 
Councilman O’Toole advised that tonight’s committee meeting was postponed until next week.  With 
an extensive agenda, he will have a full report at the next Council meeting.  Councilwoman Homan 
thanked the O’Toole for his work on the Mayor and Council Technology Reimbursement Policy.    
 
Councilman Strauch – Public Works  
Due to audio issues, Councilman Strauch was unable to give a committee report.   
 
Mayor’s Report:   
    
Mayor Bernstein gave the following address to the public: 
 
COVID-19 is still out there.  Allendale remains one of the lower affected communities in Bergen 
County due in large part to the vigilance of everyone wearing masks, social distancing, and 

following the guidelines.  On behalf of all of us thank you Allendale residents!  Bergen County and 
Bergen New Bridge Medical Center have partnered to provide Regional Community Mobile COVID-
19 Testing.  Residents of Allendale can go to 1 Erie Plaza in Ramsey on Wednesday, September 30th 
between 9am and 2:30pm to get tested.  This is a saliva test for those with and also without 
symptoms.  There will also be a limited number of flu shots administered.  Go to the Borough’s 
Facebook page – AllendaleNJBorough – for more information.  
 
It is a busy time in Allendale with the streetscape project, paving project, Orange & Rockland’s 
“System Reliability Project”, and several others that we are working on and hope to start soon.  I 
want to take this opportunity to recognize the teamwork of Ron Kistner and the DPW, Chief Scherb  
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and the Police Department, Borough Engineer Mike Vreeland, and all our Governing Body members 
for their outstanding collaboration to coordinate all of these things.  These projects don’t just 
happen on their own and require collective effort and cooperation behind the scenes for these 
projects to run smoothly and have the least impact on the residents. Liz said something in her 
report, which, resonated with me. We all are united in making decisions we think are best for 
Allendale, decisions of how to least impact residents.  You can speak to each councilmember, 
decisions are not made in a vacuum.  We figure out how to get the most done, how to keep it 
affordable with the least impact on the residents. Thank you everyone for your collective efforts.      
 
This is the final week of the 2020 Census.  The last day to complete your it is Wednesday, 
September 30th.  Go to 2020census.gov to fill it out now.  We are counting on you, pun intended! 
 
We are getting many calls on the General Election, this election will be like no other.  The Borough 
will be as informative as possible and distribute as much information out there to answer all your 
questions in regards to the election.  If you have any questions call Borough Hall.    
 
The Chamber of Commerce has made the difficult decision to postpone 2020 Festival Day until 
2021.  Though we are all very disappointed, as they are, we very much look forward to 2021’s event 
that promises to be the best yet!  Thank you to the Chamber for their prudence.  
 
Staff Report: 

 
Mr. Wiss, Borough Attorney, reported his work on 220/230 ancillary agreements as well as with Mr. 
Kistner on personnel matters, with the Clerk’s Office on ordinances, resolutions, and OPRA’s and 
attended meetings with union representatives for ongoing contract negotiations. 
 
Ms. Ryan, Acting Municipal Clerk, advised that many calls are being received regarding the General 
Election.  The Bergen County Clerk’s Office notified the Borough that Allendale’s Vote-by-Mail 
ballots have been mailed.  Active voters who do not receive a ballot by October 1st should contact 
the County Clerk’s Office, the phone number is on the borough website. Ms. Ryan thanked John Gil 
and Tatiana Marquis for their work on the Voter’s Election Guide, which is available on the website, 
social media and will be sent out on Constant Contact.  She reminded that the last day to register 
to vote in this General Election is October 13th.  Applications can be made online at njelections.org  
and the Allendale Clerk’s Office will be open until 9pm to accept voter registration forms.  
 
Alissa Mayer, CFO, announced final tax bills were sent out and are due November 1st, with a grace 
period until November 10th.  
 
Public Comment on any issue: 

 
Kristen Tsarnas, 74 Heights Road, asked Councilwoman Wilczynski about the timing of the project 
and inquired if the Borough was in danger of losing the Streetscape grant.  The Councilwoman  
informed Ms. Tsarnas that there was no danger of losing the grant, but it was important to get the 
project started.  Mayor Bernstein stated that the Borough confirmed with the State, prior to 
commencing the project, that the earmarked money was still available and that there were no 
delays with payments due to the pandemic.     
 
No other public came forward to comment. 
 

http://www.2020census.gov/
http://www.njelections.org/
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Adjournment:  
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by 
Councilwoman Homan, with second by  Councilwoman Wilczynski, and unanimously carried, the 
meeting was adjourned at 8:33p.m. 
 
        Respectfully submitted 
 
        Michelle Ryan 
        Acting Municipal Clerk 
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